Minutes of the ACPIHC AGM

Boardroom, St Olaf’s House, 

London Bridge Hospital

11th November 2011

Present: Annie Karim, Debbie Singleton, Mary Dredge-Bulles, Annie Wakeham, Helen Heron, Sarah Tribe, Tracey Weller, Kevin Thornton, Sarah Samllbone.

Apologies for absence:- Dorothy Toyn

1. Minutes of the last AGM. 
The minutes were approved and signed as a true record.

2. Matters arising: 

The Charting the Future Project  which Annie was involved with, has now been wound up by the CSP.

We met with Eric Lewis from Physio First to resolve the problem of private practitioners using the Independent Healthcare section of icsp. We agreed to direct Physio First members to OCPPP and they would do likewise with physiotherapists from the independent healthcare sector.

ACPIHC guidelines are available to any member on request, please contact Dorothy Toyn via icsp.

Annie was chair for the Program Development Group for congress this year which has been a lot of work, but went very well. She previously held the lead role for the MSK theme in 2008, 2009 and 2010. This will be her final year of such high level involvement.
3. Chairman’s report: 
Copy attached. Annie welcomed everyone to the study day and asked for ideas for future occasions. She gave a summary for new attendees of the role of ACPIHC and the involvement of committee members in representation at the CSP. Projects we have been involved in this year have included a membership review, Congress and involvement in the CSP’s review of the clinical interest group network and development of the Professional Network Alliances.

4. Treasurer’s report: 
Copy attached. There was minimal income as capitation fees were paid in 2008. Expenditure was mainly on travel for committee members and secretarial support which has been invaluable in allowing the group to reorganise the membership database and communicate more effectively with members. Thanks to Colin Bird for his financial review of the accounts.

The Lloyds account at the end of the period stood at £8,865.43
5. Election of committee members and Officers:- 

Annie Karim proposed as Chair by Mary Dredge-Bulles, seconded by Debbie Singleton.
Dorothy Toyn proposed as Treasurer by Annie, seconded by Debbie

Debbie Singleton proposed as secretary by Kevin Thornton, seconded by Mary.

Mary Dredge-Bulless proposed as committee member by Annie, seconded by Sarah Tribe.

They were elected unanimously by the meeting.

No further committee members volunteered from the floor.
6. Membership Secretary’s report: 
Copy attached, received after the meeting. Annie reported Dorothy’s hard work in updating the membership database, which now gives very comprehensive information. Many thanks to Dorothy for all her hard work. 
7. AOB: 
i. With the formation of the Professional Network Alliances, all groups  have had to bring their constitutions in line with CSP recommendations. Annie explained the changes to the constitution to enable this to happen and proposed the adoption of the new constitution. Mary seconded this proposal. The meeting voted unanimously in favour of this. 
ii. ARC 2011 will be held in February in Manchester. Dorothy has formulated a motion, details of which will be circulated if adopted by the ARC agenda committee. Our involvement at ARC was explained to the meeting and attendance at future events encouraged for anyone who hasn’t previously attended.
Date of next meeting to be arranged by email.
